
LEGAL NOTICE 
 

USDA Forest Service, Southwestern Region 
Kaibab National Forest 

North Kaibab Ranger District 
Fredonia, Arizona 

 
The Forest Service has prepared an Environmental Assessment (EA) to disclose the 
environmental effects of implementing the proposed actions developed for the Jacob-
Ryan Analysis Area that include vegetation treatments and prescribed burning.  The 
analysis area is located on the north central portion of the North Kaibab Ranger District 
of the Kaibab National Forest, in Coconino County, Arizona.  The North Kaibab District 
Ranger is the Responsible Official for this project.  The legal description for the project is 
Townships 38, 39, 40 North; Ranges 1, 2, 3 East and R1 West. 

Comments are invited on this analysis.  The opportunity to comment ends 30 days 
following the date of publication of this legal notice [36 CFR 215.6(a)(2)].  This project 
is subject to the appeal procedures set out at 36 CFR 215.  Only those who submit timely 
comments will be accepted as appellants.  In order to obtain eligibility to appeal, each 
individual or representative from each organization submitting comments must either 
sign the comments or verify identity upon request.   

To obtain copies of the Jacob-Ryan Vegetation Management Project or to request further 
information, please contact the ID Team Leader below.  Please address written comments 
to: 

G.T. “Todd” Allison, ID Team Leader, gtallison@fs.fed.us 
USDA Forest Service, North Kaibab Ranger District 
P. O. Box 248 / 430 South Main Street 
Fredonia, Arizona 86022.  
(928) 643-8143 

 
Those commenting should include (1) name, address, telephone number, organization 
represented, if any, (2) title of the document on which the comment is being submitted, 
and (3) specific facts and supporting reasons for the Responsible Official to consider.  
Comments may also be hand delivered to the above address during regular business hours 
of 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Monday-Friday, excluding federal holidays.  Electronic 
comments should be sent to:  comments-southwestern-kaibab-north-kaibab@fs.fed.us, or 
by fax:  (928) 643-8105.  This document is also available on the Kaibab National Forest 
website at: http://www.fs.fed.us/r3/kai/projects/ 
 
 

mailto:tdelay@fs.fed.us

